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LDAO SEAC CIRCULAR

February 2015
The Learning Disabilities Association of Ontario (LDAO) SEAC Circular is published 5 times a year, in September, November, February, April and June.

The following are some topics that your SEAC should be looking at. Action items and/or recommendations for effective practices will be underlined.

Feel free to share any of this information or the attachments with other SEAC members.  As always, when you are planning to introduce a motion for the consideration of SEAC, it is particularly important that you share all related background items with your fellow SEAC reps.

The topics covered by this SEAC Circular:
1. Implementation of PPM 8
2. Minister’s memo to SEAC Chairs
3. Special Needs Strategy

4. Adult Education Review 

5. LDAO Online SEAC Training
6. “I Have Something to Say” initiative


List of Supplementary Materials:

1. Important points about PPM 8

2. 2015 SEAC memo
3. Coordinated Services Planning Guidelines
4. Adult Education memo
5. Online SEAC Training applications & Learning Outcomes
Note: You can access SEAC supplementary materials at
www.ldao.ca/about/public-policy-advocacy/seac-circulars/. 
You can access Ministry memos by date at: http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/policyfunding/memos/
1. Implementation of PPM 8
The requirements of Policy/Program Memorandum 8: Identification of and Program Planning for Students with Learning Disabilities took effect on January 2, 2015. LDAO SEAC members should be monitoring the implementation of the new definition, the assessment procedures and the programming requirements. I have attached again some important points about PPM 8.

2. Minister’s memo to SEAC Chairs

On January 26, 2015 Minister Liz Sandals sent a memo to SEAC chairs welcoming them to a new term of SEAC. The memo included information about the SEAC website and welcomed SEACs to submit information on their SEAC resources to be posted. On the website: www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/general/elemsec/speced/seac/ 

3. Special Needs Strategy
A new Special Needs Strategy is being developed by the Ministries of Education, Children & Youth Services, Community & Social Services, and Health & Long Term Care. Significant changes are being proposed to the system for children with special needs, including how speech/language and occupational therapy services are offered. Planning is underway in 34 regions of the province. The regional proposals for Service Coordination are due June 15th and for Integrated Rehabilitation Services are due October 30, 2015. More information about the initiative can be found on the Special Needs Strategy web portal by registering at: http://specialneedsstrategy.children.gov.on.ca/register/. On the Tools and Resources page there is a list of the names of all of the Co-Chairs for the planning tables in each region.  The names are in two excel files, one for Coordinated Services and one for Integrated Rehabilitation. 
One of the directives from the Ministries is that families and youth must be consulted as part of the planning process.  Most committees are planning their family and youth engagement strategy and starting to set dates for parent and youth focus groups and links to online services. In addition, the directives specifically mention SEAC members as a group to be included in the consultations.  

SEACs should ask for a presentation on their school board involvement in the initiatives in their region, and make sure that their SEAC is included in the consultations. In addition SEACs can encourage parents to participate in the local consultations. 
4. Adult Education Review 
On December 10, 2014 Deputy Minister George Zegarac sent a memo to Directors of Education seeking the participation and support of school boards in the development and implementation of a provincial Adult Education Strategy. Regional Consultations were scheduled to take place in January/February 2015. Since many students with learning disabilities and other exceptionalities participate in adult education programs, SEACs should ask for a report on these regional consultations and provide input if possible.


5. LDAO Online SEAC Training
LDAO will be offering its online SEAC Training course to LDAO SEAC members who are new or have not taken the training. There are assignments, and a Certificate of Completion is issued to those who complete the assignments. SEAC members from other associations are welcome to register for the course, and do the assignments for their own benefit, but LDAO is not able to issue a certificate of completion.  Six content units will be opened one per week starting on February 16, 2015, with a break for March break, and applications should be submitted by February 11, 2015, using the attached registration from(s).

6. “I Have Something to Say” initiative
The Provincial Advocate for Children & Youth is seeking input from children and youth with special needs and their caregivers to their “I Have Something to Say” initiative. “I Have Something to Say” is a youth-led initiative created to hear directly from children and youth with special needs about their experiences and aspirations for the future, and what changes are needed to support them. 

Children and youth are encouraged to share their stories directly using the I Have Something to Say website. In addition to writing, they can share a piece of art, videos, songs, e-books.

Sammy’s submission, by a young man with learning disabilities is a graphic illustration of the effects of inappropriate and hurtful labelling. Both links can also be accessed from the LDAO website, www.LDAO.ca. 
Questions?  E-mail Diane Wagner at dianew@LDAO.ca or call (416) 929-4311 Ex. 22
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